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 Royal College of Nursing response to Department of Health  and Social Care  
Review of section 75 arrangements : call for evidence  

 
 

The Department of Health and Social Care has called for evidence to support the review of 
legislation which covers pooled budgets and joint working arrangements. This review will 
identify areas where additional flexibility can be provided to local decision makers to 
facilitate more joined-
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Service regulation and scrutiny must support the provision of quality care. Regulatory 
frameworks should be consistently applied to all health and care settings to allow for early 
identification of poor working conditions, workplace safety and staffing levels. Regulators 
must also identify care which is not safe or effective, including when staffing levels are 
inappropriate. The use of effective equality impact assessments and the public sector 
equality duty should be reinforced to improve practice and outcomes for staff and service 
users. 
 

The RCN has been clear that the expertise of registered nurses is critical to the 
development of new models of care and the designing of innovative ways of working. 
Nursing staff have an important role leading services and co ordinating care at the interface 
between health and social care, managing the admission, stay and discharge of people 
accessing health services. They are clearly positioned to inform the much-needed and 
long-overdue modernisation agenda. 
 

We support integration between health and care services and commissioners in terms of 




